
BLEVINS SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES 

May 10, 2010 

Computer Lab/Emmet Campus 

 

The regular meeting of the Blevins School Board was called to order by President Joan 

Noesser on Monday, May, 2010 at 7:04 p.m., in the computer lab on the Emmet campus.  

Those board members present were: Joan Noesser, Tim Estes, Melony Ford, Jimmy 

Rhodes, Carl McGill and Richard Snell.   Member absent was Jay Smith.  Others in 

attendance were Superintendent Randy Treat, Billy Lee, Pat Loe and Shirley Treat.  See 

list attached of others present. Melony Ford led the prayer and the pledge was said by all 

present. 

 

Minutes to the April 12, 2010 regular meeting was approved with corrections.  Financial 

report was given. 

 

Student recognitions for both campuses were read by Superintendent Randy Treat.  See 

list attached. 

 

Donation of large piece of playground equipment to the City of Emmet was discussed.  

Motion was made by Tim Estes to donate the equipment to the city of Emmet. Motion 

passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Blevins School District Board of Directors tabled the decision as to what to do with the 

concession stand equipment until next month. 

 

Blevins School District Board of Directors tabled the decision as to what to do with the 

cafeteria equipment until next month. 

 

Cheerleading Handbook was handed out for board approval.  Board wants clarification 

on the 12 girls and 2 boys specifications.  Superintendent Randy Treat will investigate 

and report back in June.  

 

Motion was made by Tim Estes to hire Lisa Madden at a $60.00 per hour contract to be 

the Speech Pathologist for the Blevins School District for the 2010-2011 school year. 

Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Motion was made by Tim Estes to extend the Liles Therapy contract for the 2010-2011 

school year with the price the same as the 2009-2010 contract. 

 

ACT workshop proposed.  See proposal attached.  Motion made by Carl McGill to accept 

the proposal.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Credit Recovery-see proposal attached.  Superintendent Randy Treat recommended the 

board approve the proposal.  Amanda Buck would be hired for 96 hours at $11.60 per 

hour for a total of $1,113.60.  Tim Estes made motion to accept proposal as presented.  

Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

 



 

Personnel: 

a. Tim Estes made motion to accept resignations of Randy Treat and Shirley 

Treat effective June 30, 2010.   Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

b. Richard Snell made motion to hire Brenda Hickey for the high school resource 

room aid for the 2010-2011 school year. 

c. Tim Estes made motion to hire Blandi Brown as the high school math teacher 

for the 2010-2011 school year. 

d. Superintendent Randy Treat recommended Chris Sweat be hired to teach Ag 

Leadership, Career Orientation, Chess and 4 classes of EAST.  With a stipend 

of $1,000.00.  Carl McGill made motion to accept the recommendation.  

Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

e. Tim Estes made motion to offer the job as Blevins School District 

Superintendent to Billy Lee.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Graduation correction:  Blevins is at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday and Emmet is at 7:00 p.m. on 

Friday. 

 

Phase II of the RTTT,  MOU is ready to be signed by Joan Noesser and Mr. Treat.  Tim 

Estes made motion for approval for them to sign.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Tim Estes made a motion to allow Head Start children ride the school busses since ABC 

students were allowed too.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Tim Estes made a motion to hire Jay Conley to move the security system from Emmet to 

Blevins High School for $2,175.00.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Tim Estes made motion to hire Jay Conley to move the fire alarm system from Emmet to 

Blevins High School for $3,230.00.   Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Melony Ford made motion to accept the School of Choice for Paige and Taylor Dougan.  

Motion passed with a vote of 6-0 

 

Superintendent Treat recommended hiring Connie McMorris for the Month of June to 

help with the cleaning in the school.  Tim Estes made motion to accept recommendation.  

Motion passed with a vote of 6-0 

 

Superintendent Treat recommended purchasing a 16 ft straight pull flat bed trailer for 

$1,495.00 to facilitate the moving of equipment from Emmet to Blevins. Tim Estes made 

motion to purchase trailer.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0 

 

Superintendent Treat reported with the paper we had left, that the 2 pallets donated from 

Dunbar was all that would be needed for the coming year. 

 

Superintendent Treat recommended that board hire Nantez from Texarkana to bury fiber 

Optics between elementary and hi school in order to get trailer moved in and set for the 

amount of $2,475.00.  Tim made motion to hire Nantez.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-

0. 



 

 

 

Carl McGill made motion to hire Jimmy White to build the IDEA kitchen between the 2 

self-contained classrooms, for the amount of $17,500.00. Motion passed with a vote of 6-

0. 

 

Richard Snell made motion to start the process of conveying the tornado/storm shelter 

room and parking lot to the city of Emmet.  Motion passed with a vote of 6-0. 

 

Destination Imagination wants money for gas.  They do not want to take a bus on trip.  

Board had offered bus and gas.  Board will pay for registration but not give money. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. 

 

Minutes approved: 06-14-10 
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